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In September 2008, the FTSE Policy Group approved the FTSE Country Classification 

Committee’s proposal to reclassify Red Chips from Hong Kong (Developed) to China 

(Secondary Emerging). This change was effective from September 2009 across the FTSE 

Global Equities Index Series.  

 

Implementation of this decision for the three Red Chip stocks included in the FTSE EPRA/ 

NAREIT Global Real Estate Index Series, at that time, was deferred until March 2012, to 

avoid undue turnover. All Red Chips in this index series which have become newly 

eligible for index entry since September 2009 are classified as China. 

 

Further to the March 2010 announcement, this notice is to remind clients of the FTSE 

EPRA NAREIT Global Real Estate Index Series that the three Red Chip stocks which are 
due to be reclassified as China in March 2012 are: 

1. China Overseas Land & Inv (6192150) 

2. China Resources Land (6193766) 

3. Shenzhen Investment (6535261) 

A further notice will be issued closer to the effective date. 

 

For index related enquiries or further information about FTSE EPRA/NAREIT please contact: 

Client Services in 
UK: 

Tel: +44 (0) 20 7866 1810 

Client Services in 
US: 

New York: (Domestic) + 1 888 747 FTSE (3873) / (International): +1 212 314 1139 

Client Services in 
Asia Pacific: 

Hong Kong: + 852 2164 3333 Australia:(Domestic Toll-Free) + 1800 653 680 / 
(International) + 61 (2) 9293 2864 Japan + 81 (3) 3581 2764 

EPRA: Tel: +32 2739 1010 
NAREIT: Tel: +1 202 739 9400 or +1 800 3 NAREIT 

Or, email your enquiries to info@ftse.com, info@epra.com, info@nareit.com or visit our website at 
www.ftse.com 
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